
Public Hearing 
Announcement 

 
 
 

Proposed Office Lease for the Commonwealth of Virginia, Department of 
Corrections 

District #14 Danville Probation and Parole Office 
 
The Probation and Parole Unit of the Virginia Department of Corrections will provide an 
opportunity for public comment on the proposed location for a leased office for the District 
#14 Probation and Parole District Office at: 
 

Parcel ID 55643, Sandy Court, Danville, Virginia 24541 
 

The Public Hearing will be conducted: 
 

March 22, 2022 
5:30 p.m. 

 
at the following location: 

 
City Council Chambers, Fourth Floor, Danville City Hall 

427 Patton Street 
Danville, VA  24541 

 
All individuals seeking to provide oral comment are required to pre-register by 5:00 pm 
on March 21, 2022, and submit in writing the following information:  name, address, 
telephone number and organization represented, if any, and the specifics of your 
comment, to:  Department of Corrections, Infrastructure and Environmental Management 
Unit, Attn: DOC Real Estate/Public Hearing District #14, P.O. Box 26963, Richmond, 
Virginia  23261.  Alternatively, you may fax this information to 804-674-3635 or submit it 
electronically to DOCRealEstate@vadoc.virginia.gov.  Please submit only one speaker's 
name per letter.  A list of individual speakers will not be accepted.  Public officials will 
speak first and will be allowed five minutes each to make their presentations.  Thereafter, 
other speakers will be allowed three minutes each and will be heard in order of 
registration.  Each speaker will be required to sign in on the day of the hearing.  Speakers 
arriving after 5:30 p.m., the starting time of the hearing, will forfeit their registration. 
 
The location of this public hearing is accessible to persons with disabilities.  Any individual 
with a disability who requires special assistance, such as a sign language interpreter, to 
participate in the public hearing should contact Lyman Brown at 804-418-5642 or 
DOCRealEstate@vadoc.virginia.gov by March 18, 2022, in order for the Department of 
Corrections to make the necessary arrangements. 
 
This hearing will be recorded and that material will become the property of the Department 
of Corrections. 
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